
   
 

    
     

      

             

   
 

    

 
 

    
 

 

   
   

    
  

 
 

 

  
  
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON, D.C.  20503 

June 12, 2024 
(Senate) 

STATEMENT OF ADMINISTRATION POLICY 
S. 4445 – Right to IVF Act 

(Sen. Duckworth, D-IL, and 46 cosponsors) 

The Administration strongly supports Senate passage of S. 4445, the Right to IVF Act. 

When the Supreme Court overturned Roe v. Wade nearly two years ago, it paved the way for 
Republican elected officials’ extreme, out-of-touch agenda, which has eroded access to 
reproductive health care for families across the country. Women are being turned away from 
emergency rooms and forced to travel hundreds of miles for health care, while doctors and 
nurses fear prosecution for providing the care they were trained to provide. And, earlier this 
year, an Alabama Supreme Court decision put access to fertility treatments at risk for families 
who were desperately trying to get pregnant, shuttering fertility clinics across the state. The 
disregard for the ability of women to make these decisions for themselves and their families is 
outrageous and unacceptable. 

Every woman should have the right to make the decision to have a child. About one in five 
American women struggle with infertility and many rely on IVF. Congress should adopt 
statutory protections for women’s access to essential health care services, including fertility 
treatment. This is a basic issue of reproductive freedom. 

The Administration looks forward to working with Congress as S. 4445 proceeds through the 
legislative process in order to protect access to fertility services, eliminate barriers for families in 
need of high-quality, affordable fertility services, and ensure that federal agencies have the 
resources to implement these benefits. 
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